
MINUTES  OF  THE  SPECIAL  MEETING  OF  THE  BOARD  OF  TRUSTEES
  OF  THE  MACON  COUNTY  CONSERVATION  DISTRICT

January  18,  2023

  PURSUANT  to  written  notice  given  all  members  of  the  Board,  the  above 
meeting  was  called  to  order  at  5:30  p.m.  by  President  Bendsen

  Board  members  present:  President  Bendsen;  1st  Vice-President  Castor,  2nd
Vice-President  Schneller;  Treasurer  Reed,  and  Secretary  Allen

Board  Members  absent:  None

  Trustee  Schneller  MOVED  to  approve  the  Minutes  of  the  November  16,
2022  Executive  Session  Minutes  and  the  December  22,  2022  Regular  Public
Meeting  Minutes  with  correction  as  noted.  Trustee  Castor  SECONDED  the  Motion.
Roll  call  vote  was  as  follows:  Trustee  Bendsen,  “AYE”;  Trustee  Allen,  "AYE";
Trustee  Reed,  “AYE”;  Trustee  Castor,  “AYE”;  and  Trustee  Schneller,  “AYE”.
Motion  carried.

  Pam  Smith  pointed  out  that  a  sentence  on  page  two  under  the  approval  of
seed  purchase  should  have  read  “This  price  doesn’t  include  shipping...”  instead  of
saying  “doesn't  exclude  shipping  ”

  Trustee  Reed  MOVED  to  approve  the  Treasurer’s  Report  and  disbursements  in 
the  amount  of  $131,116.21and  additions  to  disbursements  in  the  amount  of  $43,406.50
as  presented.  Trustee  Allen  SECONDED  the  Motion.  Roll  call  vote  was  as  follows:
Trustee  Castor,  “AYE”;  Trustee  Allen,  “AYE”;  Trustee  Bendsen  “AYE”;  Trustee 
Schneller,  “AYE”;  and  Trustee  Reed,  “AYE”.  Motion  carried.

COMMENTS  FROM  AUDIENCE:  No  audience  present.

PRIOR  BUSINESS:
1. Richie  Wolf  Memorial  Scholarship:

  Pam  Smith  suggested  to  the  Board  adding  the  opportunity  to  apply  for  a 
summer  camp  scholarship  to  the  Richie  Wolf  Memorial  Scholarship.  Trustee 
Schneller  had  already  contacted  Jolanta  Wolf  for  her  approval  and  she  agreed  that 
would  be  a  nice  addition  to  the  scholarship.  Pam  explained  that  there  has  not  been
an  overwhelming  response  to  apply  for  scholarships  related  to  certification  but
families  were  always  inquiring  if  we  offered  summer  camp  scholarships.  The 
scholarship  that  had  previously  been  offered  by  the  Macon  County  Conservation
Foundation  had  been  depleted  a  year  ago.  A  lengthy  discussion  followed  concerning 
how  to  qualify  the  need  for  the  scholarship  and  how  many  to  offer.  The  Summer 
Camp  weekly  fee  will  be  $140.00  a  week  for  2023.  Jerry  did  explain  that  the 
Empowerment  Opportunity  Center  (EOC)  last  year  had  families  qualify  for  a  grant
to  attend  summer  camp.  The  District  could  work  with  EOC  and  the  Decatur  Public
Schools  in  offering  scholarships.  Other  agencies  that  the  District  could  partner  with 
were  the  Boys  and  Girls  Club  and  CASA.  After  some  discussion,  the  Board  decided 
target  CASA  for  this  first  year  and  then  review  after  a  year.  All  were  in  agreement
to  add  the  summer  camp  scholarship  and  would  work  out  the  details  at  a  later  date.

  Trustee  Schneller  MOVED  to  approve  adding  a  Summer  Camp  Scholarship  to 
the  Richie  Wolf  Memorial  Scholarship  as  discussed.  Trustee  Castor  SECONDED  the
Motion.  Roll  call  vote  was  as  follows:  Trustee  Reed,  “AYE”;  Trustee  Castor,  “AYE”;








